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COMMISSION MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission  
FROM: Vice-Mayor Alex Fernandez  
DATE: November  16, 2022
 

SUBJECT: REFERRAL TO THE PUBLIC SAFETY AND NEIGHBORHOOD QUALITY OF LIFE COMMITTEE TO DISCUSS
INCONSISTENT LIGHTING ON OCEAN DRIVE AND LUMMUS PARK AND POTENTIAL FOR IMPROVEMENT.

BACKGROUND/HISTORY
In its 2022-2023 Vision Statement, the Ocean Drive Association has urged the City of Miami Beach to work with the ODA in
develop comprehensive unified lighting plan and its installation.
 
The ODA has identified the following areas as a priority:
1. Lummus Park
2. Ocean Drive from 14th to 15th – approximately 16 palm trees
3. The Promenade area down to 13th Street
4. The west side of Ocean Drive to 5th Street
 
I would like for the City Administration to provide a memo in the Committee agenda on its efforts and coordination with the ODA to
improve lighting in the aforementioned areas. I would like for solar lighting wrapped around the trees in this area to be considered
as a pilot.
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at alex@miamibeachfl.gov with any questions or suggestions.

SUPPORTING SURVEY DATA
n/a

FINANCIAL INFORMATION
n/a

Applicable Area
South Beach

Is this a "Residents Right to
Know" item, pursuant to
City Code Section 2-14?

  Does this item utilize G.O.
Bond Funds?

Yes   No  

Strategic Connection
Neighborhoods - Enhance the beautification, physical appearance and cleanliness of neighborhoods.

Legislative Tracking
Vice-Mayor Alex Fernandez

mailto:alex@miamibeachfl.gov

